
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Lindsay’s Lobs 

  

 
   
 

 

 

 

Welcome & Apologies 

Apologies have been received from Colin & Pauline Hill, Greg Schuetze and John Flynn. 
Welcome to Adrian Ferraretto (Guest speaker), Alison Lynch and Honorary member Anne Cole. 

        
                                               Next Club Meeting 1218                

 7:00 am, 06JUNE 2023 

Heccies, 31 Fisher Street, Magill 
                                 Club contact: Lindsay Davis - 0415 453 101 

 

                        THE INDUCTION OF ALISON LYNCH   
 
 
 

                                                

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 
 
Last Sunday, we celebrated our 27th club birthday in a somewhat familiar way – providing 
service to the community. 
 

The club’s history book notes: “On a cold wet night in May 1996, District Governor Alan Lawrie delivered 
the charter recording the creation of the “Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise”.   
 
So, congratulations to Pauline Hill & Graham Holcroft who have been with us as members for every one of 
those years. And THANKS to every person who has supported our club over those years. 
 
I hope your own personal birthday is like our club birthday – marking the completion of another 365 days 
of doing what we love and marking the start of another fantastic fun year. 
 

 
Cheers 
Lindsay 
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Guest Speaker:         ADRIAN FERRARETTO      

   
With a background in renewable energy (The Solar Shop and 
Tindo) Adrian's other passion is the motor car and nowadays the electric 
car.  
 
With an encyclopaedic knowledge Adrian surprised us with some 
interesting historical facts. The first electric car was commercially 
available in 1888 and was treated as a replacement for the horse with its 
limited speed and range. The electric car progressed through the years.  
 
Even Henry Ford’s wife preferred Ford’s electric car because she didn’t 
have to crank the handle to turn over the motor.  
 
In 1912 the invention of the starter motor for the internal combustion 
engine put a halt to further development on EVs because no one had to 

crank the handle unless the battery went flat.  
 
Two thousand and one saw the introduction of the Indian electric vehicle the Reva. Adrian tried to 
introduce the vehicle into SA, but bureaucratic resistance beat him.  
 
Adrian went through the evolution of the Tesla up to the present. He compared the performance of a 
$300,000 Tesla with a $3M Bugatti and the Tesla won hands down.  
 
Adrian drives an electric vehicle, which has a range of around 500 km and which he recharges at home via 
his solar panels. His recent road trip to Melbourne (ironically to watch Formula One) required one 10-
minute stop to recharge.  
 
One EV that he still has fond memories for is the Nissan Leaf, introduced in 2013. Adrian also 
demonstrated that with the removal of GST on novated car leasing the electric vehicle comes out ahead 
with leasing, fuel, and maintenance.  
 
Adrian sees a future where we will summon a driverless EV from a pool of vehicles, maybe like the scooters 
that we see dumped around the city after their use. Wouldn’t that be great for the elderly. In summary 
Adrian says EVs: 
are faster, cheaper (than a hybrid), cheaper to run and maintain, have greater efficiency with 
lower emissions. 
Mark Thompson 

                                                         



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

QUIZ QUESTION: 
Which Australian biscuit was named after a horse?  
 
Answer: TIM TAMS 

In 1958 Ross Arnott (Arnott’s Biscuits) attended the Kentucky Derby, where the winning horse’s name was 
Tim Tam. 
 

 
ICE BREAKER: 
There is a proposal to ban sports betting advertising during broadcasts and for an hour each 
side of a sporting game. 
 

Do you think this is taking the limiting of sports betting advertising far enough, or do you 
think there should be a complete ban on all betting advertising? 

Responses: 

Conversation on this topic came to an abrupt halt once our guest speaker revealed how predatory betting 
companies are (offering more credit to poor tippers).  It was also clear that sports betting is addictive to 
many in the younger generation.  The fact betting companies pay for so many ads, confirms that 
advertising has a major impact on gambling behaviour. 
 
President’s note: sports betting is completely different to our Footy Tipping competition.  In the latter, 

everyone knows they are likely to lose, and will be embarrassed/punished if they win anything 😊 
 

 

CLUB CELEBRATIONS 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES: 

 

Congratulations to Greg and Tash Schuetze on your 20th Wedding 
Anniversary. 

Hope you are enjoying your holiday in Bali. 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S THOUGHT FOR THE DAY 

“Old electricians don’t die; they just keep plugging away.” 
 

Question: Does wireless charging mean we have to explain this joke to our      
grandchildren? 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

                               

 

BIRTHDAYS: 

 

                                 

Happy Birthday Suzette(01June) and Ian (05June). Hope you both enjoy your respective birthdays. 

 

                                                                                                

 

 

 

 

     WOULD YOU LIKE TO JOIN US? 
    WOULD YOU LIKE TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE? 
 
Speak to us at our market, come along to a meeting at the 

Hectorville Sporting Club 7am-8am on any of the first three 
Tuesdays of the month or give us a call on 0415 453 101 

 
Join us, so that we can make an even bigger impact – together. 
 

                                                   

JACKPOT 
06JUN23 

 
$15.00 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

     

MINA WARD’S 40TH BIRTHDAY WALK 
 

Many of you knew Mina, our President from 2015-16. Tragically Mina passed away in 2019 
at just 36 years of age.  
 
To mark what would have been Mina’s 40th birthday coming up on 24th May, her family in 
the UK have arranged a fundraising walk over 9 days covering 200 miles (322km). All funds 
raised will be donated to Rotary International.  
 

Magill Sunrise Rotary have conveyed our fond memories of Mina, along with our best wishes and a 
donation to the fundraising walk. 
 
Here is a link to the crowd-funding site if you personally wish to make a donation < DONATE > 
 
 

                                             

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/bemorelikemina?utm_term=wEnnGkB5X


 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

 

MOTHER’S DAY MARKET – SUNDAY 14 MAY 

                                                       

 

It was a magnificent day, with the whole team totally organised, including beautifully managing the 6am 
start to set-up (since we couldn’t access the hall the day before). 
 
It was great to see several new stalls – and the raffle ensured one family had a very happy Mother’s Day.  
   
Proceeds from this market have allowed us to purchase another ShelterBox which in due course will 
provide disaster relief somewhere around the world.  There are currently over 500,000 people living in a 
shelter box tent and using the blankets, cooking utensils, lighting, and much more to rebuild their lives. 
 

 
 

And a HUGE THANKS to our stallholders who donated towards the raffle prize. 
  

                

 

  

 

 

   Pure by Sandra                                  Heat Bags by Christine              Fifth Avenue Jewellery      

   Sandra Carfora                                     Christine Sheehan                         Kristen & Teresa Macchia 

 

                                                          THANK YOU LADIES 

 
(Left) 
 
Our wonderful Mother’s Day Raffle  
Goodies Basket 
 

Thank you to all those who 
supported the raffle 

 
(Right) 
 
President Lindsay presenting the 
basket to Karen who accepted it on 
behalf of her Mum Vicki, who won 
the raffle.     Congratulations!! 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

 

      
 
 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 
Wednesday 17 May   BOARD MEETING  6.00PM FOR 6.30PM 

              Indian Club SA.  613 Magill Road, Magill SA 
 
27th-31st May    ROTARY INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE 
     Melbourne 
 
Saturday 3 June   COMMUNITY IMPACT EXPO – 9.00am until 4.30pm 
     Bonython Hall, University of Adelaide, North Terrace 
 
Saturday 3 June    DISTRICT CELEBRATION DINNER - 6.30pm for 7.00pm 
     National Wine Centre, cnr Hackney & Botanic Rds 
 
Sunday 4 June    CHARTER OF THE ROTARY CLUB OF LIGHTSVIEW -3.30pm 
     B. Social Restaurant, 246 Fosters Road, Oakden. $30.00pp 
 
Sunday 11 June   RC of MAGILL SUNRISE MONTHLY MARKET  - 9am-2.00pm 
     Campbelltown Memorial Oval 
 
Sunday 8 October   ‘LIFT THE LID WALK’ No:2 
     Starting and finishing at the Campbelltown Memorial Oval 
 
 
 

THE ROTARY CLUB OF LIGHTSVIEW  
 
This will be the first charter of a new club in the District for many years and will be 
celebrated at B-Social in Oakden on Sunday 4 June. 
 

There is entertainment from 3pm and formalities commencing at 4pm.  
 
Afternoon Tea will be provided. The entry cost is $30pp and all Rotarians, partners and friends are invited. 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

                 

 
 

  
 
     
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

President      Secretary 
Lindsay Davis  Colin Hill 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In the spirit of reconciliation, 
the Rotary Club of Magill 
Sunrise acknowledges the  

Traditional Owners of the land 
where we serve the community, 
the Kaurna people of Tandanya,  

and we pay our respects to 
their Elders past and present. 

 
 

www.magillrotary.org.au 
 

 
www.facebook.com/rotarymagill 

 

 
magill@rotaryclub.org.au 

Rotary District 9510   Voice of Rotary 
http://www.rotary9510.org  www.facebook.com/voiceofrotary.org.au 
 
                   Editor: Pauline Hill - hpauline087@gmail.com 

 
 

Meetings for Makeups 

Please check with the club before attending 

Monday  
Campbelltown: 0407 724 699 
6.30pm - San Giorgio Club, Henry St, Payneham 

Tuesday 
St Peters: 0493 281 503 
6.15pm – Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Kent Town: 0433 387 082 
6.30pm - Lord Melbourne Hotel, 63 Melbourne St, North Adelaide 

Wednesdays 
Eastwood: 0416 367 289 
7.15am – 1st & 3rd Wednesday 

    Adelaide Royal Coach, 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 

    2nd & 4th Wednesdays  
    Bocelli Café, Hutt St, Adelaide 

Norwood: 0412 305 660 
6.30pm - 1st, 3rd & 5th Wednesdays 

   Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Burnside: 0401 627 339 
6:30pm - 2nd & 4th Wednesdays  

   Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Morialta: 0497 159 737 
6.30pm - Tower Hotel, Cnr St Bernards & Magill Rds, Magill  

http://www.magillrotary.org.au/
http://www.magillrotary.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymagill
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymagill
mailto:magill@rotaryclub.org.au
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